
Information from the Data Controller for the recipients of the PZU Group’s investor relations newsletter 
[Data Controller and contact data of the controller and Data Protection Inspector] 
The personal data controller is PZU SA with its registered office at Al. Jana Pawła II 24, 00-133 Warsaw. 
You can contact the controller by sending an e-mail to kontakt@pzu.pl or IR@pzu.pl or in writing to the address specified above 
of the controller’s registered office. You may contact the Data Protection Inspector designated by the controller with regard to 
all matters in the area of personal data protection. The Data Protection Inspector may be contacted by e-mail at: 
IODpzu@pzu.pl or in writing, with a letter addressed to: PZU SA, IOD, al. Jana Pawła II 24, 00-133 Warszawa.  
[Data processing] 
The Controller processes your data for the following purpose: to communicate on investor relations – the legal basis for the 
processing is the necessity to process data to pursue the controller's legitimate interests; the controller's legitimate interests 
consist in sending information to investors related to corporate events and upholding the market standards espoused by the 
Company as a publicly-traded entity. The provision of data for the foregoing purpose is voluntary, though necessary to achieve 
that purpose.  
[Data storing period] 
Your personal data will be stored until the moment when you submit your request to cease receiving the newsletter. 
[Data transfers] 
Your personal data may be transferred to data processors that process personal data under engagement from the controller, 
which may include among others: IT service providers; however, such data processors process data based on an agreement 
with the controller and solely in accordance with the controller’s instructions. 
[Your rights] 
You have the right to access your personal data and to demand corrections to such data, to remove them or restrict their 
processing. 
In order to exercise the foregoing right, you should contact the controller or the Data Protection Inspector using the contact 
data specified above. 
You have the right to submit a complaint to the regulatory authority responsible for personal data protection in Poland. 
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